

BLPA Board Meeting
July 27, 2013
9:00 AM 

Camp Wabasso
Attending: Steve Domber(President), Vicki Willard (Vice President), Bob Wright (Treasurer), Betsy Fowler (Clerk), Cynde Robbins,  Peg DeMone,  Laura Hallahan, Dave Young, Vicki Willard, Carrie Godkin, Janet Luca, Stacey Herlitz, Sharon Kenrick, Bruce Ellsworth, Fritz Pratt,  Justin Shumway, Jeff Ellsworth, Kristine Mozes and Russell Ellsworth (BLPA Historian). 
Meeting called to order at 9:05 AM.

· Welcome- Steve welcomed everyone and thanked all for their work this past year.
· Clerks’ Report:  Betsy Fowler
· Betsy presented the minutes from the May 25, 2013 Board meeting.  Vicki Willard moved that the minutes be accepted. Seconded by Laura Hallahan.    VOTE- APPROVED- Unanimous
· Betsy noted that the minutes from the July 2012 Annual Meeting will be presented for approval at the BLPA Annual Meeting which follows this Board meeting today.
· Betsy noted that we have received notice of two BLPA members who were deceased over the past year—Margaret Swentzel (aka Mif Forster) and Mandy Mullen.  She inquired of the Board for any other names. None noted.
· We have had trouble with our web-site recently.  The Executive Committee decided to take over management of the web-site on our own and worked with Justin Shumway to get a new host and provider. This has impacted our Weed Watch scheduling. But, the good news is that members were informing us that the web-site was “down” which indicates that people are referring to it more frequently.  All is running now. NOTE: The annual cost of web-site subscription needs to become a budget item. 
· Peg DeMone reported on MEMBERSHIP.  To date 95 paid Members. We also have sent 2 complimentary and 3 Lifetime Memberships .  (100 Total)
·  Peg also reported that we have had 9 donations totaling $370.00 and 2 Boat storage fees totaling $200.00
· Peg recently deposited money given to her by Bill Hallahan for the sale of Flares for July 4th celebrations in the amount of $406.00
· Financial:  Bob Wright -Treasurer
· Bob reviewed the current balances in the checking account ($4,374.18), CD ($10,942.49) and Charter Trust ($15,589.30). When the money from the Dog House Fundraiser is added to the checking account we will have too large a balance. Bob asked to Board to consider moving an amount from Checking to place in either the CD or Charter Trust.
· MOTION: Vicki Willard moved that the BLPA Board recommend to the full membership at our Annual Meeting that the Treasurer move anything in the checking account that is over the amount of $5,700.00 to the Charter Trust account, leaving $5,500.00 in the checking account.  Seconded by Sharon Kenrick.  Discussion had. VOTE: APPROVED – Unanimous.
· Bob presented the proposed budget for ’14-’15.  (NOTE: Correction needed under *****Beach Expenses**** in the “Maintenance” line. That number should read $770.00 NOT $762.00.)  There are no anticipated legal expenses related to property easements this coming year, which has been a major budget item for the past 2-3 years. 
· Based on this proposed budget Bob recommends that we make no change to the Annual Dues fee of $70.00 for the coming year. 
· MOTION: Bob moved that the BLPA  Proposed  ’14-’15 Budget and Annual Dues remain at $70.00 for the year beginning May 1, 2014.  Seconded by Sharon Kenrick. VOTE: APPROVED- Unanimous.
· Slate of Nominees: Dave Young
· Dave Young has worked with the committee, which includes Laura Hallahan and Janet Luca and recommends the following: 
· MOTION: Dave Young- OFFICERS: President- Steve Domber, Vice-President – Vicki Willard, Treasurer- Bob Wright and Clerk- Betsy Fowler- Seconded by Janet Luca VOTE- APPROVED- Unanimously
· MOTION- Dave Young-Board Members:  Dave and Committee recommend – Ron Bourcier, Chris Kelley and Doug Southard as Board Members – each to serve until the 2016 Annual Meeting. Seconded by Janet Luca – Discussion had. VOTE- APPROVED-Unanimously. 
· Completing their terms this year are: Dave Young, Janet Luca and Laura Hallahan. All were thanked for their service.
· NEHSA review

· Steve reviewed the NEHSA/VA event this week. All went well. Cyndi Robbins, Vicki Willard and Steve Domber were on hand for most of the 2 –day event. As well as Carrie and John Godkin.
· They report that in general things were more organized this year. 
· Issues to be reviewed with NESHA, VA and Leaps of Faith
· This year there were young children who accompanied both volunteers and participants—they did not appear properly supervised at times.  Will add to Facility Use Agreement that a person is identified to supervise children at all time and that children cannot be in the water as watercraft come and go.
· Music ALL DAY was a noise issue to others on the lake.
· Lunch time activities in the water are considered part of the two day event and ALL Agreements remain in place.  
· All people need signed waivers PRIOR to participating- this includes participants who may also be BLPA members.
· NO DOGS—unless Service Dogs. Service Animals must be properly certified as such and properly identified.  BLPA to be notified if Service Animals will be present- prior to event if possible – or immediately on day of event.
· We question whether non-event participants were being provided water ski instruction during down time.  This is outside our agreement- no instruction to non-disabled individuals to be allowed.
· Steve noted that these issues will be discussed and reviewed with NEHSA, VA and Leaps of Faith folks. 
· TASK: Cynde recommends that we write another After Action Report
· Steve noted that we have already have a verbal request from these groups to use the beach again next year.  Per our protocol we will bring this request to the Full Membership at our Annual Meeting. 
· We need to have a written request as well and all timelines that have been established must be followed.
· RECOMMENDATION TO THE FULL MEMBERSHIP: Moved by Dave Young
· That the BLPA Membership authorize the Board of Directors of BLPA to approve OR deny a written application from all parties to allow this water sports event during the Summer of 2014. Seconded by Sharon Kenrick- VOTE: Approved- Unanimous
· Weed Watch—Vicki Willard and Sharon Kenrick
· Despite the glitch with the web-site—the On-Line scheduling is going well.  We anticipate that it will take a full year to get this up and running.
· As of today—26 – 2 hour slots remain to be filled for this summer
· At the Annual Meeting—the first 10 to sign up will get a lovely BLPA Bumper Sticker.
· Betsy will send out another reminder to all paid members to encourage sign up.
· ADJOURN- Motion by Vicki Willard- Seconded by Jeff Ellsworth. VOTE- APPROVED- Unanimous
· Meeting adjourned 9:56 AM

Respectfully submitted:

Betsy Fowler—BLPA Clerk
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